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Silver Sage Region, PCA 
Board of Directors Meeting 

 
September 3, 2019 

Location of Meeting: Porsche of Boise 
 

 

 

1. Meeting called to order by Lindsey Robinson at 6:30pm 

Other Board Members present: Melissa Shane, John Sommerwerck and Sid Cannon 

Absent: Blair Baertsch 

 

Members and non-members in attendance 
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2.  New Member Introductions 

 No new members in attendance 

 

 

3. New Business:  

A. Charity Auction 

 

1. Carole Flatter forwarded an emailed she received from one of our previous charities. 

Molly Cuddeford read the content during the meeting: 

 

Hello Molly and Carol, 

I wanted to touch base with you about the funds you (SSPCA) donated to Book it Forward! 

Idaho.  Below is the final accounting I provided to a gentleman from your club.  As you can see 

we had $402.97 left over and we were saving it for a special situation.  A teacher from Jefferson 

Elementary was grateful to receive 25 Swahili dual language books from us at back to school 

night in early August.  She has many families who LOVED them and asked us if we could help 

with more.  In the end we provided 100 more Swahili dual language books, so the kids are 

hearing words from their parents and the parents are learning English from the books.  Win-

win.  I thought this was a very special way to designate these final funds.  We used $225 

additional dollars from gift cards at B&N that we have raised through promotions in additional to 

the $402.97 from SSPCA. 

  

To summarize what we were able to do with your funds, we placed 2 more collection boxes in 

service, installed 10 Little Libraries at Title One Schools and supplied funds to purchase more 

books, purchased books for pre-school migrant programs, and early learning programs in 

Caldwell, and now dual language books for immigrant families at Jefferson Elementary.  

Thank you again!! 

And Carol, THANK YOU for managing the collection box at B&N.  The books from there are 

consistently high quality!!  

Best regards, 

Diane Schwarz 

 

2. Molly requested the board approve an increase in the value of the tire raffle prize.  

Currently the value is $800. She would like to make the following changes:  

Increase the SS portion of the donation to $500.   

Ask Big O tires to increase their portion of the donation to $500. 

Rather than how it was previously done, Chris Beeson will be asked to give the 

club’s $500 check to Big O in exchange for a gift certificate in the final amount 

($900 or hopefully $1,000).  This way the certificate for the prize can be given 

directly to the winner. 

 

The board approved the extra $100 and Melissa prepared a check and gave to Molly    

for $500. 

     Molly will ask Chris Beeson to be the contact with Big O Tires. 

 

4. Old Business  

A. Boise to Bend Trip 

 No update 
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B. Autocross 9/28 

Lindsey reported she received several requests for a different venue.  The most 

requested is the Auto Auction location. 

 14 participants signed up to date. 

Lindsey said the autocross awards will be gift certificates.  She asked for members to 

solicit a gift certificate from a restaurant or merchant. 

 

C. Oktoberfast 10/4-6 

Gary gave a progress report.  He said this year he will make sure “Tall” shirts are 

actually “Tall”.  

Calendars that were ordered with registration will be in the packet this year so the buyer 

does not have to find their calendar at the membership booth. 

 Gary needs volunteers to help stuff the packets. 

  

Pat Clifford gave a progress report on the Oktoberfast Friday night banquet. 

 42 signed up to date 

 Sid to provide the PA system this year. 

 Pat will ask Blair to provide a video thumb drive 

 

 George Follmer described the vintage race cars that he is bringing to Oktoberfast. 

Since his purpose for bringing these cars is to raise money for the charity, there was a 

discussion about how to get donations for photos and/or autographs with George and 

the cars.  Suggestions included autograph sessions and a container for cash donations 

near the cars. 

Molly will work up a plan with the charity committee and advise Gary and Liam what 

support she needs.  

 

Greg Myers and Bob Pentecost requested promotional information on the race cars that 

will be displayed.  Sid has a bio and photos of the 1973 911 Sunoco RSR but is waiting 

for George to provide same on the Carrera Panamera 356 Coupe.  As soon as the 

information is received Sid will forward to Greg and Bob. 

 

Vicki Pentecost reported there are 46 people registered for the Saturday Oktoberfast 

wine tour.   

 

 

D. Adopt a Hwy 9/21 

 Walt reported this will be a morning event on September 21st. 

 He will be sending out another RSVP request for volunteers. 

Blair won’t be at the event so Gary Cuddeford volunteered to pick up and return the 

safety signs. 
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5. Ongoing Projects: 

 A. Treasurer’s Report 
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 B. Membership Report 

Lindsey encouraged members to approach potential members when we see someone 

driving a Porsche and promote the club. 

Robert was not in attendance but submitted the following growth numbers: 

 

 
 

C.  Web Master Report 

  No report this month 

 

6. Other Business 

 A. Thank You 

  Cruise In – Loren 

  Garage Crawl – Pentecost’s, Grover’s and Loo’s 

  Porsche of Boise – All of PoB 

  Coffee & Porsches – Jim and Dave 

 

7. Next Board Meeting: Tuesday, October 1, 2019  

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm 

 

Minutes approved by the board and submitted  

 

 
Sid Cannon 

Secretary 


